
SCHOOL UPDATE – 11 SEPT 2016 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Thank you for your patience whilst our building works completes. We are nearing the 

end of the project and anticipate returning to the Nursery classroom on Monday 19 

September. Until then, Nursery and Reception children will continue to share the 

Reception classroom and we continue to have restricted access to school. 

 

We still expect to have a crowded car park. We would prefer that you do not bring a 

car to school at the present time. However, if a car journey is unavoidable, please    

do not drop your child off in the middle of the car park. If the carpark is full, then 

please park outside the school grounds. We have seen a number of children this 

week walking across the car park unaccompanied and we do not want an accident to 

occur. 

 

NURSERY CHILDREN 

For this coming week, Mon 12 to Fri 16 Sept, please continue to use the outside gate 

for drop off and collection into the Early Years yard. 

 

RECEPTION CHILDREN 

For this coming week, Mon 12 to Fri 16 Sept, please continue to drop off your child in 

the Reception classroom in the morning.  As your child will now stay in school for the 

afternoon, please come into school at 3pm to collect your child. If you have any older 

siblings in school, we will bring them to the Reception classroom at this time. 

 

SCHOOL TRANSPORT/DAWN TO DUSK CHILDREN 

School Transport/Dawn to Dusk children are brought into school by their transport 

provider at the start of the day. School Transport children are taken to their transport 

provider at the top of the carpark at the end of the day. Dawn to Dusk collect from 

school at the end of the day. 

 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB CHILDREN 

Taekwondo starts on Monday 12 Sept 3.15pm to 4.15pm. Trident Soccer starts on 

Thursday 15 Sept 3.15pm to 4.15pm. Children who have signed up for these clubs will 

be taken to them by a member of school staff. 

 



YEAR 1 to YEAR 4 CHILDREN 

If your Year 4 child returns a signed ‘permission to walk home’ slip, then they will be 

allowed to leave the school premises unaccompanied at the end of the day. All other 

children will be released from their lines in the yard. 

 

 

ROALD DAHL DAY CELEBRATIONS 

 

This year we will be celebrating Roald Dahl Day through a whole school celebration 

and biscuit decoration on Tuesday! Please send 50p per child into school on Tuesday 

13 Sept. Any spare monies raised will be put into the school fund. 

 

 

WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON SPORT/OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES 

 

This Autumn term, every Year 1 to Year 4 child will receive three hour-long swimming 

lessons, three Forest School afternoons and six sport-coach-led PE sessions. 

 

For the next three weeks: 

Year 4 – swimming 

Year 3 – Forest School 

Year 1 and Year 2 – PE 

 

Please make sure that your child has the appropriate kit for these sessions. Every 

child should have a PE kit in school. 

 

 

MUSIC IN SCHOOL 

 

Year 3 and Year 4 children will start their Pocket Trumpet tuition with Ron Creasey on 

Monday 19 Sept. Violin, keyboard and guitar tuition will start on Thurs 22 Sept. If any 

child would like to start violin, keyboard or guitar lessons this term, please call in to 

the School Office for an application form. 

 

Kind regards, 

Nicki Mathewson 


